[image: image1.png]NHS

West Hertfordshire Primary Care Trust and
East and North Hertfordshire Primary Care Trust




Minutes of the PBC Governance Sub-Committee

13th June 2007
The Boardroom, Solutions House, Letchworth
Present:
Jeremy Cox, GP PBC Lead

Mark Gainsborough, NED, (Chair)

Peter Graves, LMC Representative

Richard Henry, NED (Vice Chair)

Martin Hoffman, PEC Member/ Co Lead North Herts PBC

Mark Jones, West Herts PBC Lead

Moira McGrath, Assistant Director, Locality Commissioning


Kamal Nagpal, GP, Medical Director South Locality

Suzanne Novak, Assistant Director, Locality Commissioning

Andrew Parker, Locality Director West


Nicky Poulain, Assistant Director, Locality Commissioning


Roger Sage, PBC Medical Lead


Peter Shilliday, GP, PBC Lead 

Tad Woroniecki, Assistant Director (Non-Acute Commissioning)
In Attendance:
Clair Moring, GP, WatCom 


Janice Omar, Practice Manager, Hertsmere


Ken Spooner, Practice Manager (Vice Chair, Hertsmere)


Davinia West, PBC Support, E&N
	
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies

The following apologies were received from:

Jean Cobb, Nick Condon, Ian Isaac, Peter Bodden, Jane Halpin, Peter Keller, Heather Moulder, Pauline Pearce, Nicolas Small, Richard Walker
Some of the agenda items were taken out of order and others were added.


	

	2.
	PBC Plans 2007/08
Hertsmere Locality

Ken Spooner presented the Hertsmere Locality Commissioning plan and informed the committee that they would like to be considered to enter PBC for 2007/08 at Level 3 and recognise they would need further work to achieve the relevant criteria.  The plan is submitted on behalf of nine practices in Potters Bar and surrounding villages; Borehamwood & Elstree; Radlett & Shenley and Bushey covering a total patient population of 94,924.
Ken confirmed their plan reflects National priorities as outlined in the Framework, their primary aim; to enhance services for patients, providing care nearer to people’s homes and generate savings on its indicative budget.

Ken explained that over 60% of Hertsmere’s population access their existing emergency and outpatient appointments in hospitals located outside Hertfordshire.  Ken explained that this is an area that will need to be explored with the PCT when re-designing care pathways, CATS services and emergency/ OOH services.

	Action

	
	Outcome
The Commissioning application was supported and Ken agreed that Hertsmere would submit evidence that they were indeed functioning/continuing to function at this level in 3 months.  The committee agreed that the locality AD’s should assess each locality’s achievement and then report back in 3 months to this committee.

For a comprehensive review see Hertsmere Locality Commissioning Plan.

North Locality

Nicky presented the Commissioning plan on behalf of the North Locality and informed the committee that they would like to enter PBC for 2007/08 at Level 1.  Nicky confirmed their plan is to work together to commission high quality, cost effective and accessible services for the patients living in Royston and Buntingford and highlighted the cross boarder commissioning difficulties.
Nicky informed the committee that Standon & Puckeridge Health Centre had not signed up to the Practice Based Commissioning Local Enhanced Framework.  Following discussions, it was confirmed that the North Locality would take ownership for the commissioning of services for this practice.
For a comprehensive review see The North Locality Commissioning Plan.

Outcome
The committee requested that Nicky should inform the locality that they would be pleased to receive a further application from the locality to move up to level 2, as the plan appeared robust and clearly demonstrated achievement at this level.


	

	3.
	Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes of the last meeting were checked for accuracy.

Martin Hoffman confirmed that he forwarded his apologies for the meeting and wished for this to be included in the minutes.  Davinia to amend.
Otherwise agreed and signed off.


	DW



	4.
	Matters arising
South Locality

Nicky confirmed that the South Locality had submitted an updated version of their draft commissioning plan, which addressed the agreed decision making process.
Referral Data Management
Suzanne and Mark confirmed that the Business case is to be brought back to the committee next month with specific details and source of funding, as requested.
Premises funding
Roger raised this having noted the 2 premises improvement plans had been withdrawn from the agenda.  It was agreed that premises business cases must be reviewed by the AD’s before papers are submitted to this committee.   Andrew confirmed a meeting with the PCT is being held after this meeting to clarify process and appropriate resources.  Both business cases to be brought back to the meeting on 2nd July.

Primary Care Mental Health

Suzanne confirmed that the Primary Care Mental Health Business Case that was presented in April, is being discussed with the Joint Commissioning Team tomorrow, to ask if the team will approve the plan so WatCom can move the plan forward.  Tad to confirm funding and agree source of funds.  WatCom to resolve commissioning issues.

The committee support this business case in principle, subject to the appropriate
	TW

Action

	
	Resources.
Podiatry and Ultrasound 

Moira confirmed that these Business Cases will be brought back to the committee once the 6 month shadow period has ended, enabling them to un bundle the contracts.


	MM

	
	Monitoring Role
In an attempt to support the committee, Nicky introduced the traffic light system as a way of monitoring all the business cases and commissioning plans that have been submitted to the committee for approval.  All cases have been given a reference number and the record shows whether the plan has been approved, commenced, been monitored and if is due for review.

Copies to be distributed with notes and any comments welcomed at the next meeting.

SHA monitoring

Nicky and Suzanne confirmed they had met with the East of England earlier today and confirmed our PCT’s had been assessed in terms of PBC “state of readiness” and reported that because actual 2007/08 PBC budgets had not been sent to practices and because we had not explained and submitted our information process for PBC data (between PCT and practices) to the SHA, we received a “red light”.  The SHA confirmed there was a misunderstanding of information received from PCT’s and Herts were no different from others in the E of E in terms of finance and information. 
It was noted that Herts have a robust committee and have procedures in place. 

Conflicts of interest
Peter confirmed that the LMC has been approached with regards to conflicts of interest between both GPs and Business cases within a locality.  It was highlighted that there needs to be a clear process for dealing with these and any premises development issues, and time was subsequently spent discussing this.
Outcome:
· Revision of the front sheet on presenting a Business case form, asking to confirm if there is a conflict of interest.

· Seek Director of Corporate Affairs to give input to confirm orders and operation of the sub-committee.  (Revisit this issue in 6 months time).

· Need strict protocols in place for the committee to use when assessing.
· It must be the PBC Manager and AD role to ensure plans/cases and a summary of who has been consulted are distributed for comment/consultation prior to being submitted to the committee.
· Procurement route to be considered by PBC Governance Sub-Committee when a business case is agreed.

· Ensure monitoring of agreed business cases that have been procured are reported to the sub-committee.


	NP

	7.
	Any Other Business

Davinia circulated future meeting dates until the end of the year, venues to be confirmed.  There has been several requests to rotate venues between East & West Hertfordshire, colleagues were requested to forward details of potential venues (eg; practices, clinics, offices).
The following agenda items were highlighted for consideration at the next meeting:

· Kamal confirmed he has an ENT business case for consideration at the next committee on behalf of the South Locality.

	Action

	
	· St Albans confirmed that they shall present their Commissioning plan and level indicators for PBC for 2007/08

· WatCom and DacCom confirmed they shall submit their evidence of achievement at level 3 for PBC for 2007/08.


	

	8.
	Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Monday 2nd July 2007 at 2pm at Parkbury House Surgery, St Peters Street, St Albans, Herts, AL1 3HD
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